REPORT OF SUB-COMMITTEE ON MINUTES

TO THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SOUTH BEND:

THE SUB-COMMITTEE HAS INSPECTED THE MINUTES OF THE

DATE: 04-08-2024

MEETING OF THE COUNCIL AND FOUND THEM TO BE CORRECT.

THEREFORE, WE RECOMMEND THE SAME BE APPROVED:

Mﬁ’

TROY WARNER

BOLDEN-SIMPSO,

APPROVED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL ON: 04-22-2024

ATTEST: M 4 %/MJ

BIANCA L. TIRADO, CITY CLERK



















REGULAR MEETIN¢* April 8, 2024

Councilmember Dr. Oliver Davis — Aye Councilmember Karen L. White — Aye

Councilmember Rachel Tomas Morgan — Aye

RESOLUTIONS

BILL NO.

24-10 A RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL
OF THE CITY OF SOUTH BEND, INDIANA,
APPROVING A LEASE BETWEEN THE SOUTH
BEND REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY AND
THE SOUTH BEND REDEVELOPMENT
COMMISSION RELATING TO THE FOUR
WINDS FIELD AT COVELESKI STADIUM
PROJECT AND TAKING OTHER ACTIONS
RELATED THERETO

Clerk Tirado read the resolution to the Council.
After the reading President McBride requested a committee report.

Councilmember Warner stated Bill No. 24-10 was heard in the Personnel and Finance Committee
and comes to the Full Council with a favorable recommendation.

President McBride requested that the petitioner(s) state their name and address and share key
points before the council.

Kyle Willis, City Controller, with offices on the 12 floor of the County-City Building, stated that
Bill No. 24-10 authorizes the City to issue lease rental revenue bonds for the renovation and
expansion of Four Winds Field. The Four Winds Field renovation and expansion project will result
in the issuance of around forty-five million dollars ($45,000,000) worth of bonds, which will be
paid for using PSCDA funds. The PSCDA funds are taxes that were previously sent to the State
but are now staying locally to support sporting and performance venues.

Andrew Berlin, 415 South Lafayette Boulevard, South Bend IN 46601, stated that Indiana has
PSCDA funds because it runs at a surplus, and that PSCDA funds going toward the Morris and
Four Winds Field cannot be used to fund anything other than sporting and entertainment venues.
The South Bend Cubs have a good and large economic and cultural impact on South Bend.

Council President McBride requested comments from the Council.

Councilmember Dr. Davis asked how much closer this renovation and expansion of Four Winds
Field brings South Bend to having a Triple-A baseball stadium.

Andrew Berlin answered that anything is possible, and that Four Winds Field will have the capacity
and quality to serve a Triple-A team.

Councilmember Bolden-Simpson requested clarification regarding the bond amounts.
Kyle Willis stated that there was a scrivener’s error on the cover letter.
Council President McBride opened the public hearing.

Aaron Perri, 219 East Colfax Avenue, South Bend IN 46617, voiced support for Bill No. 24-10
and thanked Andrew Berlin for his generosity.

Richard Nussbaum, 210 South Michigan Street, Suite 500, South Bend IN 46601, stated that the
stadium has been around for thirty-five (35) years and has been successful. Having the South Bend
Cubs and the Morris Performing Arts Center makes South Bend eligible for the PSCDA funds.

Logan Foster, 1138 College Street, South Bend IN 46628, stated that due to a scrivener’s error in
the cover letter Bill No. 24-10 should be delayed. Logan Foster voiced opposition to the inclusion
of the possible levying of a special benefits tax to secure a lower interest rate.















